Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

Epping Middle School Conference Room

March 20, 2019
       11:00 am

Present: Meghan Young, Donald Nichols, Ronnie Bush, Laurie Underwood, Larry Averill, Justin Benna, Coby Troidl and Bonnie Sandstrom

Unable to attend: Dave Mylott, Brian Ernest, and Cathy Zylinski
The meeting was called to order at 11:05 am

Bonnie reviewed items from our last meeting: 
Larry mentioned how the fumes from the boiler room chimney are getting into his office and the gym. He also said depending on which way the wind is blowing; the fumes also can be smelt on the fields. 
Don had Eckhardt & Johnson look at this issue. The chimney in the original design of the building is really too short. Only way to fix this issue is to raise the chimney 10 feet, which would require extensive bracing.
Brian and Coby when they were going to get trained on the stair chair as the fire department wants to make sure they are trained. 
Coby feels that the entire staff should be trained on how to use the stair chair and will incorporate this training in the PD days at the beginning of next year as we currently don’t have any students in wheelchairs.
Meghan said that they had an issue with a student in a wheelchair during the fire drill as they needed to take the student out of his chair twice to get him down 2 sets of stairs (one inside and one outside). The stairway outside could be solved by putting in a ramp next to the set of stairs. 
Meghan said the student is no longer in a wheelchair, so not currently an issue. Don will be looking at cost of installing a ramp next to the outside stairs as he is getting an estimate on paving all of the parking lots and this could be part of that project. 
Laurie said she and Don are looking into other key access systems and will report back once they do some research.
Laurie is researching different types of key access systems and will report out to the committee at a later date.
Coby informed the committee that the EMS staff walked to their evacuation site on the last PD day and are meeting to report back any issues they found. Coby feels we should do an evacuation practice and I referred her to Valerie as that would be an Emergency Management decision.

Coby also mentioned that the Custodial and Food Service staff should have ALICE training. I will have to get together with Don and Ronnie to see if we can make this happen.

Meghan asked if we will be spraying for Mosquitoes this spring and Bonnie and Don informed her that we usually are informed by the State on when and if to do spraying. She also asked if we could spray for ticks and Don feels that would be very difficult to do depending on how far into the tall grass/woods that we would be letting students run into.

Larry asked that we invite the new AD to the next safety meeting, Bonnie will make sure that happens once they are confirmed by the School Board.
Meeting adjourned at 11:40am

Next Meetings will be May 22, 2019 and June 12, 2019.

